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Members Present:  Ann Nesslage, chair: Susan Davis, Terry Marsh,
BCC Members excused:  Daniel Ungier

BCC Associate Members Present: Virginia Betts .  Mary Berger
Members of the Public:  Walter Radloff

Ann Nesslage opened the meeting at 5:35. 
Minutes were approved. 

Ann reported on the Board of Selectmen (BOS) meeting as it impacts BCC. 

Hay Property: Autumn Mahoney brought the issue of erosion and unsafe pallets on the property to the BOS.  Photos demonstrated these concerns.  BCC has asked Walter R to check on the situation and determine if it is safe.  Discussion of who is responsible for the maintenance of town property.  It was suggested that the Clam Committee be involved and give insight into use of the property.  No one on the BCC was aware of where the pallets came from.   
 
Water Testing  of Spring on Fogler Rd property.  Boe Marsh is responsible for the testing. 

Discussion of Muscongus Pond (Webber Pond) development.  There were concerns about clearing of underbrush near the pond.  This could be a BCC concern if there is erosion.  Steve Laurich is president of the Pond Association and is actively involved in the situation. The BCC hopes that the Code Enforcement Officer will evaluate the site.

High Speed Internet situation discussed but not a BCC issue. 

By Laws.  Draft 3 was discussed.  Questions that BCC had for the BOS have been addressed and  BCC moved (with great enthusiasm) to approve the Bylaws, (draft 3 with the minor clarification).  Special thanks to Susan Davis for her work.

Non resident BCC members:  Allowed to vote?  This is under consideration. 

Keene Neck Property
Terry Marsh, Susan Davis and Walter Radloff were among the group looking at the property.  Value of property to residents discussed. H Nevins negotiating a low or no price for the town.  BCC urges BOS to involve adjacent homeowners to allay any concerns that might arise.  If property does come to the town, these homeowners may take an interest and steward the property. 
. 
Bremen Trails
Terry Marsh brought up Hilton O’Connor trail. 
overgrown
trail is narrow, should be widened
signage is not clear.  Where does trail start, parking etc.  
kiosk also not clear. 

Susan Davis agreed. 

Hillside Trail
Susan Davis  concerned about the condition of the trail.  
blowdowns
overgrown in some areas
no signage at all
boundaries not clear

Who is responsible for maintaining trails?  The town?
Hank Nevins looking into use of prisoners to do the work.  Need to clarify BCC responsibility and town responsibility for the properties. BCC budget cannot be used for this purpose.   This should be a priority for BCC as future goals will depend on this issue. 

Susan Davis will work on getting all properties in Bremen that are open to the public in one area on the town website.  Currently they are not. 

Susan Davis has the Bremen Conservation Easement notebook.  Thank you to Kelly and Melanie  for preparing it. 

Meeting adjourned at 6:40 pm

Next meeting September 4, 5:30 pm

Submitted by Susan Davis.  

	

